Astor Neighborhood Association Board Meeting Agenda
September 16, 2002 7:00 PM  Howe Neighborhood Resource Center, 526 S. Monroe, Green Bay, WI
54301

1. Roll Call:

Present: Michael Nass (Pres.), Teppie Schueller (V. Pres.), Denise Schleis (Treasurer), Laura Madigan,
Pastor Paul Schleis (Sec.), Mark Jackson, Gretchen Mitchell, Laura McCoy, John Gower

Absent: Excused: Trinnie Veverka, Daniel Pagel Unexcused: Roxanne Chronert

Guests: Cheryl Reiner-Wigg, Terry Tyler (Community Police), Gary Wisniski (owns land on Cass St.),
Tony Theisen

2a. September Minutes: M/S/C to accept, and place on file.
2b. September Treasurer’s report: M/S/C to accept, and place on file.
Mike announced all contributions, and sent appropriate thank-you notes. All Board members are asked to
write their own thank-you notes, for the activities they conduct.
Laura will get Astor Neighborhood envelopes, and put them in the office door.
Denise will compile a list of buyers of the Barnard prints.

3. Guests:
a. Cheryl Reiner-Wigg, Neighborhood Associations. Cheryl will put something in the next newsletter, about
applying for low interest home improvement loans.
b. Tony Theisen, alderman: Tony spoke about slumlord landlords, and complaints. Some landlords try to tie up
inspectors times on other key households without railings.

Kentucky coffee trees will be going in the Monroe blvd. in mid October. It’s our secret, about what those trees

are known for.

Tony talked about the possibility of closing a north lane (westbound) on Mason, going to Monroe, to make it
easier to cross the road. We’d rather leave the south lane on Mason alone. We’re in favor of using the
$57,000 Bellin money, along with Navarino neighborhood, for the north lane work, and possibly on the

NW  corner of Webster and Mason.

There was some discussion about St. Vincent acquiring two houses, to expand parking ramps. Tony will check

into the rumors.

4. Committee Reports:

a. Fall Fest, Sat., Oct. 19, 7:00 PM, at Titletown. Trinnie will handle, and Mike will call her about making
flyers. Teppie has four Packer tickets (worth $200 ea.), which will be raffled to anyone, at $10 a ticket to win
tow  Packer tickets. Teppie will take care of the contract for the food.

b. Wine Tasting: Fri., Jan. 17, at Wine Premiere. Bouche catering will be used, and knows not to go over $500.

c. Fox River Trail cleaning: Sat., Oct. 26, 9:00 AM as part of “Make a Difference Day.” Gretchen will help.

d. Teppie will e-mail out her proposed list, of neighborhood improvements. Lighting was a big discussion item.

5. New Business
a. Neighborhood sign: the site, and landscaping, must be approved by the Park dept.
b. Street signs: All set to go to bid, and hope to have them installed next spring.
c. Mike asked that, for the next meeting, we have ideas for a proposed grant.

6. Adjourn, 8:55 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Pastor Paul Schleis, secretary



